Those present: Allan Hebb and Jeff Winagle, Commissioners, Bill McKee and Jane Hebb, Acting Clerk and Treasurer

The 2022 Annual Meeting was held. After the Annual Meeting was adjourned, we moved on to the regular monthly business meeting.

The minutes of the March meeting were read and approved.

Joining Dig Safe is ongoing. Jeff is sending an email to them asking how they want the map and location sent to them.

Gilford Well came and blew out the lines. There were 2 blow offs that failed. The failed blow offs were the one at end of Bridge Street and the one at the south end of the system. They will have to be dug up next spring and fixed. Jeff has not had time to talk with Mike Wright about an estimate to do the digging. Allan will find a plumber to see if they are interested in doing the plumbing on the blow offs next spring. Jane put \$3737.00 in the Equipment Repairs category the budget to cover this repair.

We received the notice of the SOC ad VOC waivers from Gilford Well. They do not have to be done again until 2025.

Jane had to send copies of the please help protect our drinking water letter to the people on the system. She also send the CCR report and submitted the completion form to Gilford Well. Jane will check with Gilford Well to see if the letter has to be sent to the abutters to the district.

Allan is still trying to get a plumber to help with the blow off repairs.

The comments returned on an invoice were read. It was in response to a letter sent to this customer previously. The Commissioners decided not to reply.

We also got an inquiry from another customer asking if the water was treated as he is having problems with significant scale build up. Jane will send him a note in his drinking water letter asking him to call to make an appointment to talk to the commissioners about this problem.

One customer used over 115,000 gallons of water this last quarter. They were notified. The meter was tested and is reading correctly.

The Meeting adjourned at 7:30 PM.